# PRESTON RESERVOIR SWIMMING CLUB NEWSLETTER AUGUST 2019



#### **WELCOME BACK TO SWIMMING FOR TERM 3**

## SAVE THE DATE: 13TH SEPTEMBER 7.00-9.00 SWIM-A-THON

It's great to see everyone back in the pool. This term we will be organizing our annual PRSC Swim-a-thon fund raiser. We will confirm details in the next week but are hoping to run this event on Friday 13<sup>th</sup> September 7.00-8.00 in the pool followed by post swimming snack and catch up. The swim a thon is open to swimmers and their families we hope to see a few parents lapping it up!

### **CALL FOR NEW COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2019/2020**

The PRSC AGM was held last month. Unfortunately, the turn out for this event was small, but a big thank you to those who did attend. The Preston Reservoir Swimming Club is a not for profit community sports organization that is run by a volunteer committee of management, composed of parents of current swimmers.

At our recent AGM we bid farewell to three long standing committee members including our treasurer, **Penny De Luca**, **Penny Janezic** and **Clare Redrop**. We would like to thank the three of them for all of the time, effort and energy that they have contributed over the last few years. We would also like to welcome **Jane Briety** a new PRSC parent to the general committee and thank **Clare Harris-Fatouros**, **Emmanuel Natalizio** and **Rob Deady** for filling the key committee roles.

The club has grown over the last 6 months and it has been great to see the Junior squads in particular increase. As most of the current committee members have swimmers in the senior squads it would be great to have representation from the other squads to ensure that a range of different perspectives are represented and to foster a sustainable committee structure.

Please email any of the committee members if you are interested in joining.

## SWIMMING VICTORIA CODE OF CONDUCT

As we return to the pool in Term 3 it is a good time for swimmers, parents, coaches and committee members to read the Swimming Victoria Code of Conduct. We want all of our club members to feel positive and safe in the pool and the Code of Conduct is a reminder of our responsibilities to keep our sport safe. A link to the SV Code of Conduct is available on the PRSC website, please take some time to look at this with your child.

# PRSC COACHES

TOM CHUANG (HEAD COACH)

MICHAEL NATALIZIO (COMPETEITIONS COORDINATOR)

PAILENE LIM

**MOLLY COOPER** 

MICHAEL MCHUGH

# PRSC COMMITTEE

CLARE HARRIS-FATOUROS (PRESIDENT)

EMMANUEL NATALIZIO (SECRETARY)

**ROB DEADY** 

(TREASURER)

(MERCHANDISE)

JUSTINE SLATTERY

SIMON COOPER

(GENERAL COMMITTEE MEMBERS)

**OLIVIA BEAMAN** 

(ADMINSITRATIVE SUPPORT)

## **Justine Slattery (General Committee)**

# REMINEDR COLLECTING CHILDREN FROM TRAINING – FEE CHARGES FOR LATE PICK UP

A reminder to all parents / guardians that you need to come into La Trobe pool ready to collect your children by **8.15 pm** at the latest As part of the club's commitment to Child Safety it is important to ensure that all children are safely picked up after training, as the darker winter months roll in this is particularly important.

One coach is always rostered to stay after training until 8.15 pm to ensure that all of the children have someone to collect them, however they are not paid to stay after this time. Therefore, if coaches are required to stay beyond 8.15 pm to wait for parent/ guardian an extra cost will be incurred to that family at a rate of \$15 for every 15 minutes thereafter.

In addition, coaches will ring the parent/ guardian if their child is still waiting at 0830 pm

### **COMPETITIONS REPORT**

Over three separate rounds in May, June and August, the annual Aggregates relay competition was held at Watermarc. We competed against fellow Metro North clubs including DVE, ESS Dolphins, CA Tritons and Diamond Creek.

The Aggregates competition was a collection of relay events in all age groups, with the aim to earn points for our club, the overall winners were decided based on the points gained over the three rounds. Each and every round we had swimmers, new and old, give it their all and represent our club with passion. Overall swimmers that gave it a go had a great experience and really enjoyed it.

Thanks to the parents who helped out with timekeeping duties as without your assistance, the competition will not have been able to run. Once again thanks to all that attended and I encourage further involvement in competitions from all our swimmers in the future.

Michael Natalizio (Competitions Coordinator and Coach)



# PRSC CONTACTS

Parents feedback, complaints, injury & child safe reporting

president@prswimclub
.org.au

Swimming Victoria Membership Renewal

secretary@prswimclub .org.au

Payment term fees

accounts@prswimclub. org.au

Caps & t shirt orders

merchandise@prswimc lub.org.au

**Competition entries** 

competitions@prswim club.org.au

New swimmer & coaching enquiries

<u>headcoach@prswimclu</u> <u>b.org.au</u>

### **CLUB MERCHANDISE**

https://www.prestonreservoirswimmingclub.com/merchandise.html

# IF YOU REQUIRE ANY CLUB MERCHANDISE PLEASE CONTACT

MERCHANDISE@PRSWIMCLUB.ORG.AU







CHECKOUT US OUT AT <u>www.prestonreservoirswimmingclub.com</u> & follow us on facebook